
  

best for their examinations next 

term and for their future. 

Remember, if you don‟t get the 

results you quite wanted, go to 

your Plan B!! 

 

Many of our past students have 

taken a while to find exactly the 

path they want to follow, but they 

do get there in the end. 

 

Schools Industry Partnership 

Awards  

 

Five of our Year 12 students 

recently received prestigious 

Schools Industry Partnership 

Awards for Vocational Education 

and Training. They are: Erin 

Carroll (Hospitality), Rhian 

Brooks (Primary Industries), 

September 2012 
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Windsor High students excel at RFS State Field Day-See page 6 

HSC Students – Good Luck! 

 

This week, Year 12 students 

graduate! How quickly does the 

time go by! They have been a 

diverse group, with many varied 

interests and skills which they 

have brought to their time at 

school. We have had lots of fun 

watching them grow and mature, 

and recently, viewing their 

outstanding Drama and Music 

performances, their Industrial 

Technology furniture projects, 

eating the food provided by the 

Hospitality students and all the 

other activities they have 

organised around the school. 

 

They have certainly been a fine 

group and we will miss them. All 

the staff here wish them the very 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
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should give you some idea about how much 

work you may expect to see! 

 Talk to them about what they have learned. 

Take the time to probe, as often the first 

response of a teenager is “I don‟t know!” 

when they actually have some good ideas! 

 

Year 10 

 

At this stage, I have been interviewing the Year 

10 students who are causing concern and who 

are at risk of not receiving their Year 10 Record 

of School Achievement. Again, you will be 

informed of the outcomes of these interviews. 

The remainder of Year 10 will be interviewed 

in Term 4. 

 

Years 7 and 8 

 

These students will undergo their academic 

review in Term 4 as well. 

 

Happy Holidays! 

 

Mrs A Cam 

Principal 

Windsor High School  

Claudia Ward (Business Services), David 

Berger (Entertainment), Anthony Connors 

(Metals and Engineering). Congratulations to all 

these students for their fine achievement. 

 

Academic Reviews -Year 9 

 

I have been conducting Academic reviews for 

Year 9 over the past two weeks, with HT Year 

9, Ms Court. We have examined classwork, 

bookwork, attendance and welfare issues for 

each student. 

 

The reviews have been very informative and I 

am thrilled with the outstanding standard of 

work of many of our students. These students 

have shown excellent bookwork, well-presented 

and complete, demonstrating a sense of pride in 

their presentation. I have also taken the time to 

discuss one-on-one aspects of their learning – 

what they understand, how they learn, how their 

teachers are teaching. I have learned a lot myself 

about what they are doing in each of their 

courses and have had rich and rewarding 

conversations with many of these children. I 

have been inspired by the insightfulness of many 

of our students and their goals for their own 

futures! We have students with dreams of 

becoming forensic scientists, lawyers, architects, 

pilots, travelling journalists as well of course, of 

those who want to pursue trades. 

 

Some children, however, have little work to 

show for their time in Year 9. This is of great 

concern, as it demonstrates a lack of application 

to learning and a consequent lack of 

understanding of the outcomes of their courses. 

Some of these students are at risk of not 

progressing to Year 10 in 2013; to avoid this, 

they will have to rectify any missing work and 

re-present to me early next term. 

 

All parents will receive a letter outlining the 

findings of the reviews, and alerting them to any 

concerns we may have. 

 

I encourage all parents to do a few simple things 

at home to support their child‟s learning: 

 Have a look in their classbooks, or at the 

work on their computer (if they use a laptop 

for work). 

 Make sure that they have a book and pen and 

are using it! Each course has 5 periods a 

week and there are 10 weeks in a term. This 

WEP Student Exchange – 

Memories and Skills for a 

Lifetime! 

 

Give your child the opportunity to 

gain international experiences and 

language skills to kick-start a future career. 

Along with distinct language benefits, ex-

change Students mature, gain confidence and 

develop a more worldly approach upon their 

return to Australia.   

 

Experience the wonderful world of WEP!  
Choose from over 100 programs to over 20 

countries around the world to live and study 

for a summer, semester or year. Applications 

are closing at the end of August for programs 

departing in Jan-Feb 2013.   

    

Find out more! 

Visit www.wep.org.au and request a  

free information pack 

Upcoming Information 

 Evening Sydney: 25 October 
            Level 2 / 95-99 York Street           

             Sydney  

 

http://www.wep.org.au/
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IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT  
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 DEPUTY’S REPORT 

The captains for 2013 have just been 

announced. There were some outstanding 

candidates this year who completed a rigorous 

process of nominations, interviews, speeches in 

front of the whole school and finally the whole 

school vote to be awarded the honour of school 

captain 2013. Congratulations to Renee Dunn, 

Jasmine Breeze, Shannon Muscolino and 

Holly Malpass Captains Elect for 2013. 

 

 I am sure that these students will do Windsor 

High extremely proud in their representation of 

the school in the future. The other candidates 

also did a fantastic job getting through the 

process and I am sure that many of these 

students will still get the opportunity to 

represent Windsor High School in the future.  

Congratulations to Mrs Kedicioglu also for her 

organisation of the process and the guidance 

she offered the students involved. I am looking 

forward to working with the whole team in 

2013. 

 

On Friday 14th September I had the privilege to 

be invited to the WOW (World of Work) 

presentation at Parramatta‟s Visitor Information 

centre. Students from Windsor High had been 

involved in the program all week where they 

developed their understanding of what it means 

to be successful in the „World of Work‟. 

 

Students participated in a range of activities 

including meeting and interviewing employees 

from IBM, Event Cinemas and the Sebel hotel 

chain. Each student made a speech in front of 

the professionals who guided them through the 

week and also developed and presented their 

Page 4 

key ideas they had generated throughout the 

week. Congratulations to Caitlin Ferguson-

Evans and Grace Adams from Year 10 and 

also to Mrs Boyd for representing Windsor High 

School in such a positive light out in the 

community. I have absolutely no doubt that all 

students involved will be very successful in the 

workforce in the future.  

                                                                                                                

On Tuesday the 16th October a subject 

information evening has been organised for 

students that will be starting Year 9 and Year 10 

in 2013. Several changes have been made to the 

way Windsor High School will structure its 

curriculum starting in 2013. Firstly students will 

study elective courses all year rather than for 1 

semester. Students will still have the opportunity 

to study 100 hour elective courses in Year 9 and 

200 hours if they continue with the subject in 

Year 10. 

 

This will allow for a more simple and consistent 

pattern of study for all students. I urge all 

parents of current Year 8 and 9 students to 

attend this evening. 

 

The PBL team has been working hard getting 

organised for the next phase of the program 

which will be student movement in and out of 

classrooms across the school. Students will be 

explicitly taught the whole school expectations 

of this process in Seminar classes early next 

term. Students who consistently do the right 

thing will be rewarded with STAR cards and 

will once again have the opportunity to win 

prizes in Term 4. 

 

Thank you to the students who consistently wear 

full school uniform and also for the support of 

parents who ensure that their child is organised 

and dressed appropriately for school. The 

warmer months are upon us now which has seen 

a dramatic improvement in the level of uniform 

worn across the school. 

 

Unfortunately there is still an element within the 

school who continue to refuse to wear the 

uniform so the following changes to the uniform 

procedures will take effect from Monday 17th 

September. 
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1. Students who are out of uniform without 

a note will still receive a detention at 

lunch, however, students will be required 

to write a letter explaining to their parents 

that they were out of uniform that day. 

2. Students that bring in a note will receive a 

uniform pass for the day. 

Thanks in advance to students and parents for 

your support with this matter. 

 

To all students and staff of Windsor High 

School have a happy and safe holiday. See you 

Term 4 

Mr S Mudiman - Deputy Principal 

 DEPUTY’S REPORT…..cont 

MP3 players and 
hearing loss 
 
If your child can’t hear 
you talking when they’re 
listening to their MP3 player, then 
their music is up too loud.  
 
Find out what you can do to help 
protect your child’s hearing. 
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/

wellbeing/health/mp3-players-and-

hearing-loss 

 

 

 

 

Our graduating Yr 12 students have recently run a raffle to raise funds to 

refurbish the senior study centre. As a part of the initiative local business 

were approach to donate goods and services. In appreciation of there  

generosity would like to acknowledge the following contributors and  

congratulate the prize winners. 

 

 Harvey Norman McGraths Hill -  G Ainsley 

 Penrith Whitewater Stadium Cranebrook -  A Howarth 

 Arturo‟s Pizza, Pasta and Ribs -  C Smith, T Walker, M Newland,  

        B Kedicioglu, P Nand, F Charles 

 Anytime Fitness  Rouse Hill -  B Bailey 

 Bunnings McGraths Hill -  P Jones 

 Studio 206 Windsor -  M Carroll  (Hair), J Galbraith (Facial)   

        M Porter (Make-up) 

 Smik Surf  Windsor - E Ruis 

 Impressions Health and Fitness McGraths Hill -  L West , E Ruis,  

 Finishing Touch Beauty Studio Windsor -  J Chant 

 Good Price Pharmacy and Warehouse McGraths Hill - Smik Surf 

Windsor 

The raffle was conducted and witnessed by Mr  S Mudiman 

http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/wellbeing/health/mp3-players-and-hearing-loss
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/wellbeing/health/mp3-players-and-hearing-loss
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/wellbeing/health/mp3-players-and-hearing-loss
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 RFS STATE FIELD DAY REPORT 

On the weekend of 16th and 17th September, Jasmine 

Breeze, Joshua Carter, Owen Morgan and Issy Minter all 

members of the Oakville Fire Brigade (after completing their 

cadetship at Wednesday Sport) competed in the Rural Fire 

Service State Championships , with the Oakville Alpha Team 

becoming the Junior State Champions! 

 

Jazmine Breeze was presented with the Junior Crew 

Leader  Award.  Congratulations to all our students on a job 

well done!  Any students who would like to join the Oakville 

Team are more than welcome to come up to the Fire Shed on 

a Tuesday night – see Mr Hawes for further information. 

 

Mrs K Rutter 

P & C President 

Page 6 

  

Throughout 22 weeks in 2012 the following 11 

students: Valerie Jochico, Sally Clenton, 

Jaymie Eaton, Renee Dunn, Bryce Chivers, Tim 

Marchant, Maddy Griffith, Denise Phiri, Liz 

Turai, Caitlin Hosking and Rochelle Coull were 

involved in the Max Potential program. 

 

This is a program that aims to accelerate 

personal leadership in young adults, using 

coaching mentoring from local business 

representatives. The program encourages 

students to interact with their local community 

and work on ways they can contribute to it, and 

improve it.  

 

The 10 personal leadership principles of the 

program are: Make things happen, Achieve 

personal significance, X-out the negatives, 

Internalise the right principles, march to a 

mission, integrate all of life set your focus on 

caring for people, energise your inner life, 

realign, stay the course. 

 

Students put the above into action by 

developing a program for them to organise and 

run and put into practice within the community. 

WHS students chose to do projects such as: a 

food drive for the less privileged, a library for 

Hawkesbury Shelter which looks after the 

homeless, visits and interacting with a local 

aged persons home. 

 

One of the best things that students got out of 

this program is the sense of achievement and 

the value of staying on through all the difficult 

times and seeing a project to the end. Such was 

the success of the program and our participants, 

you may have seen a wonderful article and 

photos on the local Hawkesbury Gazette. 

 

Congratulations to all participants for seeing the 

project through, for staying on through all the 

difficult times, for developing perseverance  

and for all of you for making immensely 

valueable positive changes and contributions to 

the local community. 

 

Mrs K Boyd 

T r a n s i t i o n 

Advisor 

 MAX POTENTIAL REPORT 



from Parramatta each day, and also to meet at St 

Leonards, on the North Shore for a 8.45 start. 

This involved some students leaving home as 

early as 5.30 to get there!!  A mark of success in 

itself. 

 

This is the third WOW week I have participated 

in as a trained WOW co-facilitator and I am 

always impressed by two things: 

 

1. The maturity and honesty of all the Yr 10 

WOW participants. They are fantastic 

representatives of their families and 

schools and should be incredibly proud of 

how they conducted themselves, took on 

and conquered challenges and showed that 

they are already successful.  

2. How fantastic Windsor High School 

students are. I am always proud to say 

loud and proud during the final 

presentation and throughout each week :  

 

“ Those young people are from Windsor High”.  

 

As mentioned in the Deputy Principal‟s report, 

Grace Adams and Caitlin Ferguson - Evans 
were our WHS participants this week and they 

continued the very impressive and inspiring 

traditional of all WHS participants. 

 

Mrs K Boyd 

Transition Advisor and WOW Week               

Co-ordinator. 

S
A

F
E

T
Y

  
  

  
  
  
  
  
  
 T

E
A

M
W

O
R

K
  

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
 A

C
H

E
IV

E
M

E
N

T
  

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
R

E
S

P
E

C
T

 

Windsor High School  Page 7 September 2012 

(See photo in Deputy Principal‟s Report  Page 

4) 

 

Over 20 Windsor High School students have 

now been involved in the WOW (World‟s of 

Work ) program since November 2011.  The 

program is aimed at providing opportunities 

and strategies for students do things they never 

thought they would, identify their personal 

strengths and passions and begin to work on 

skills that make them employable anywhere, 

anytime, any industry.  

 

Students have to apply to the Department of 

Education‟s regional office and get selected, as 

a means of entering the program. 

The program is less about work options for the 

participants, and more about them being 

comfortable, confident, resilient and adaptable 

in life and work.  

 

The students develop their own self awareness 

in these areas through surveying random people 

on the street and meeting and talking with a 

large range of people from various businesses. 

These business representatives opened up and 

answered the questions students ask them such 

as “ what does it take to succeed in life and 

work “, what would you tell your 15 year old 

self “,  “do you have any regrets”  and “ what 

would you change about yourself and your 

life”. 

 

All of these adults were impressed with the 

maturity of the WOW participants and their 

questions – often saying they had never thought 

about the questions, but thought they were great 

to think about. 

 

The awesome businesses that gave up their time 

for students to sit and chat with employees 

were: The Sebel  Hotel  Parramatta, Events 

Cinema Parramatta and Castle Hill and IBM in 

St Leonards. IBM was the most impressive. As 

students exited the elevator on the 13th floor 

ready for a breakfast meeting, they were 

greeted with an almost 360 o  view of the city  

– a very WOW moment !! 

 

Students also got to experience other aspects of 

work, as they needed to get themselves to and 

WOW WEEK  REPORT 
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 CAPA CAPERS 

Traditionally Term 3 is always a very busy time 

for CAPA staff and students and this year has 

been no exception.  Over a 100 CAPA students 

from Years 7-12 have been involved in 

numerous rehearsals and a variety of 

workshops, performances and competitions.  

Although there are too many students to name 

individually, we would like to thank and 

congratulate all the staff and students who have 

participated and made this term such a 

wonderful and amazing experience. 

 

CAPA Term 3 program 

 

In week 1, Year 11 Photography students from 

Windsor High joined with Windsor Public and 

Richmond High students to participate in the 

Hawkesbury Water in the Landscape 

Photography Competition and a Photography 

Workshop at the Hawkesbury Regional Art 

Gallery. Our music students prepared and 

auditioned for the Hawkesbury Musical Festival 

and five quality Windsor High musical items 

were selected for inclusion in the festival for 

next term. 

 

In Week 2, the Samba workshops started earlier 

in the year concluded with Windsor High 

students and Windsor Public students 

performing at the Riverview Shopping Centre. 

Gemma Carroll, James Fenton, Caitlyn 

Ferguson and Brock Taranto travelled to 

Kurrajong to present two Samba workshops at 

the 2012 Regional Music Camp to more than 

one hundred students. 

 

During Education Week, our wonderful music 

students performed at the Riverview Shopping 

centre, while our talented dancers participated 

in the state-wide SimuLaunch. For four weeks 

Valerie Jochico, Cassandra Conlon, Rachel 

Camden, Chloie Jochico and Maddison Brough 

visited Windsor South Primary to present one 

hour workshops called Junior Art Express to 

thirty students in years 3 and 4. 

 

In Week 5, the P &C, the CAPA faculty and 

students presented two musical concerts; a 

matinee concert for over 350 students from 

various primary schools and an evening concert 

to parents and friends.   

Page 8 

On the 6th of September Jasmine Breeze and 

Maxwell Finn were once again invited to the 

Riverview shopping centre to perform solo 

items and original songs. 

 

In week 9, 20 Windsor High students from 

Years 7-10 attended the 3 day 2012 Western 

Sydney Regional Percussion at the Crusaders 

Conference Centre Galston.  

 

Junior Art classes have recently completed over 

40 entries for the Gazette Design an Ad 

Competition for local Hawkesbury businesses. 

 

The CAPA faculty would like to wish Cassandra 

Conlon and Rachel Camden all the best and 

success at the National Art School Workshop, 

which they will be attending during the term 3 

holidays. 

 

Also, Congratulations to all our HSC music and 
art students who have now completed all their 

practical exams and/or submitted their major 

works and wish them all the best  for their HSC 
written exams. 

 

Mr S Bonaccorso 

Head Teacher CAPA 
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This year Windsor High teachers participated in 

the Hawkesbury Gifted & Talented Creative 

Arts Program. A one day Gifted and talented 

workshop attended by 140 students from 

various primary schools across the Hawkesbury 

region.   

 

The teachers who participated included Ms 

Gildon, Mr Beedham, Ms Court, Mr Anand, Mr 

Nand, Mr Galbraith, Mr Carter, Mrs Thomas, 

Mr Sydney Jones, Mr Whelan and Mr 

Bonaccorso. The day was enjoyed by all 

teachers and students, and highlighted to the 

Hawkesbury community the exceptional talent 

and quality of our teaching staff and wonderful 

student helpers. 

  

A big thank you to all the staff and students that 

made the workshops a wonderful success! 

 

Mr S Bonaccorso 

Head Teacher CAPA 

 GIFTED AND TALENTED WORKSHOPS 
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YEAR 8/9 CAMP  REPORT 

For three days in 

late August 40 

i n t r e p i d 

adventures from 

Windsor High 

School left early in the morning to travel 3 

hours up the north coast to the Great Aussie 

Bush Camp at Tea Gardens. 

 

During the day the students undertook a range 

of adventure activities that included a giant 

swing, kayaking, abseiling, high ropes courses 

for groups and individuals, rolling down 

massive sand dunes, swimming and playing 

touch footy on the beach, as well as an 

adventure course that covered everybody 

(including teachers) in thick mud.  

 

At night the students showed their incredible 

skills during a games night in the hall, had fires 

outside to relax by and had a 2 hour game 

where they had to go quietly through the bush 

in pitch black being chased by teachers with 

torches. 

 

With great food, fantastic camp leaders and 

wonderful kids it was a fantastic camp. A big 

thank you must go to all the students for 

making it a magnificent 3 days of fun and 

relaxation for the teachers and a big thank you 

also for Ms Winter for coming at short notice 

and looking after us all. I am already looking 

forward to another awesome camp next year. 

 

Mr K Erickson (Year 9 Advisor) 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

INFORMATION FOR SCHOOL COMMUNITIES ABOUT  

MEASLES 

  

Sydney is currently experiencing an outbreak of measles which began in April 2012 and 

is centred in the South Western Sydney and Western Sydney regions. Many of the cases 

have been high school students, with a smaller number in primary school. There is  

potential for the measles outbreak to spread further given young people have large social 

networks both within and outside of school.  

 

NSW Health advises that measles is a serious viral illness that mainly affects  

unvaccinated children, teenagers, young adults, and babies too young to be vaccinated. 

Measles is highly infectious and can easily spread through the air. Immunisation is  

effective in preventing the disease. In Australia, infants and young children are  

vaccinated with measles-mumps-rubella vaccine at 12 months and 4 years of age. People 

who are at risk of measles include:  

 

• Infants <12 months who are too young to have been routinely vaccinated  

• Older children who have not received 2 doses of measles-containing vaccine  

• Adults born during or after 1966 who have not received 2 doses of measles-containing 

vaccine and haven‟t had measles infection in the past.  

 

Immunising older siblings and non-immune adults will help prevent the spread of  

infection to infants who are too young to be vaccinated and who are at risk of severe 

disease. The first sign of measles is a high fever which usually begins about 10 to 12 days 

after exposure to a person with measles (range 7-18 days). A runny nose, cough, red and 

watery eyes (conjunctivitis), and small white spots inside the cheeks can develop in the 

initial stage. The rash appears around 14 days after exposure, usually starting on the face 

and upper neck and spreading over the body, hands and feet. The rash lasts for 4-7 days.  

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION:  
People with measles are usually infectious from just before the symptoms begin until 

four days after the rash appears. If you have had contact with someone who has had  

measles and develop a fever, runny nose, cough, red and watery eyes, it may be measles 

and seek medical advice.  

 

If you suspect measles, see your doctor, clinic or hospital. It is important to ring before 

your consultation so you can be seen as soon as possible and arrangements can be made 

to avoid contact with other patients in the waiting room who may be susceptible to  

measles.  

 

A person with measles should remain at home until four days after the rash appears to  

reduce the possibility of spreading it to other people.  

Further information about measles can be found on the NSW Ministry of Health website 

at: http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/factsheets/infectious/measles.html 
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LEARNING SUPPORT REPORT 

In Term 2 this year, Year 11 students were 

allocated a study skills session during one 

double study period per week. During this time, 

students have had access to teachers who help 

them prepare for assessments, assist with 

examination preparation and are available to 

work either individually or in small groups 

which many students have found beneficial. 

 

Students who have been attending regularly 

have become more confident in their abilities, 

whether it is revision, research or how to write 

an essay.  

 

The teachers who mentor the students are 

trained in a variety of subjects and are pleased 

with the positive response from students who 

have taken an active role in their learning by 

participating in these study sessions.  

Although each Year 11 student is allocated a 

study session on their timetable, many students 

have chosen to attend a second session a week 

so they can get extra assistance needed to 

complete assessment tasks or help with TAFE/

VET course assignments they may have. 

 

A big thank you to Ms Calvert, Mrs Walker and 

Ms Keir who organised and timetabled the 

sessions. 

 

We look forward to continuing Study Skills and 

encourage students to keep up the good work. 

 

Miss M Talidu 

Learning Support 

 

 

  

 

 TERM 4 2012 

 

 

 8/10 Students Return 

 10/10 Yr 11 Crossroads Camp - Concludes 12/10 

 5/11 Y10 Exams Begin - Conclude 9/11 

 12/11 Y9 Exam Begin - Conclude 16/11 

 13/11  ESSA Exam  Y7 & Y9 
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COMMUNITY NEWS…...cont 



. WALKING TOGETHER    .   LEARNING TOGETHER . 

SAFETY  .  TEAMWORK  .  ACHEIVEMENT  .  RESPECT 

 

OPENING HOURS 

 

Tuesdays and Thursdays 

 

8.00 am - 8.45 am 

Windsor High School Uniform Shop 

Price List - June 2012 
ALL STUDENTS 
Sloppy Joe $30.00 
Jacket  (optional) $40.00 
Jumper $35.00 
 

JUNIOR BOYS. 
Grey Cargo Shorts $25.00 
Grey Cargo Pants $35.00 
White Shirts $15.00 
White Polo $16.00 
 
 

JUNIOR GIRLS. 
Pleated Skirt  - Tartan $38.00  
Straight Skirt - Tartan $38.00 
White Blouse $15.00 
White Polo $16.00 

                                 June 2012 
 
 
 

SENIOR BOYS. 
Grey Cargo Short $25.00 
Grey Cargo Pants $35.00 
Yellow Shirt $15.00 
Yellow Polo $16.00 
 
 

SENIOR GIRLS. 
Pleated Skirt  - Tartan $38.00 
Straight Skirt - Tartan $38.00 
Yellow Blouse $15.00 
Yellow Polo $16.00 
Green pants (Stretch) $35.00 

P.E UNIFORM – BOY & GIRLS 
 
P.E Shorts (stripe)                  $ 20.00                Bottle Green/Gold 
P.E Shirt                                 $ 25.00                Bottle Green/Gold 
P.E Track Pants                        $ 25.00                Bottle Green 
P.E Track  Jacket  (stripe)       $ 35.00                Bottle Green/ Gold  
(Also School Jacket) 
TARTAN MATERIAL            $13.00/ Metre 


